GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 3RD JANUARY
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
         Mr Glenn Smith (Chairman)
                              Miss Cheryl Lloyd (Vice Chair) 
                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins                           
                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Mr Ray Jeffries
                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Mr Keith Newell

                              Mr Derek Price

In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                               Mr Richard Hobbs (Powys County Council) Item 8 only
N

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Glenn Smith took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting and extended a special welcome to Richard Hobbs
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Kath Griffiths and 
     Andrew Jones
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th December were approved 
     4) Matters Arising
         8 (ii) The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
          After further consideration it was not felt to be practicable to have a 

          beacon on  Velindre Common due the fact that much of it was farmed
9 Local development Plan

Although a number of “candidate sites” had been identified it was

felt better to defer making any comments until the LDP was 

published. 
      5) Planning Matters

          Unit 1 Javel Industrial Estate

          It was noted that this unit had been empty for some time and there were 

          no objections to the proposed change of use to leisure. There was some

          discussion as to whether it would have a detrimental effect on the 

          existing leisure facilities at Gwernyfed School.  
      6) Literature & Information received
            (i)    PCC – Welsh in Education Strategic Plan
              Noted 
  (ii)   Neighbourhood Policing Report
                         Noted
7)  Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for December amounting to £120.00
       (incl VAT) were approved
        Despite the fact that it was an election year it was felt that in the 
        current economic climate the Precept should remain unchanged at 

        £3,750 

8)    PCC’s current refusal to recognise that vehicular rights do exist
        on the unclassified roads on the list of streets in Powys

         Mr Hobbs explained that this was a complex issue and that the 

         relevant legislation was The Natural Environment and Rural 

         Communities Act 2006 This established the “dual record” principle 

          where vehicular rights had to be recorded  on both the “definitive 

          map” and in the list of streets. The “definitive map” was available          
          for inspection at the Council Offices in Llandrindod Wells.Mr Hobbs

          stressed that the onus of proof rested with the user. In order to establish 

          vehicular rights on a particular stretch of road it was necessary to 

          show that  motorised vehicles had used the road since 1932.In addition

          a landowner could have vehicular rights over a stretch of road whilst

          the public at large might not.           

9)     County Councillor’s Report

               GH reported that the two Street lights outside the Harp Inn had been

               turned back on. A request had been received from a resident in Twin

               Oaks to have some “all night” lights  but this request was not supported

               by all the residents. There had been a request for the light outside Cliers                 

               Cottage to be put back on and GS undertook to provide GH with its           GS
               number.

               GH reported that the Welsh Government had cut PCC’s grant by 1% 
               which meant that savings of £0.5M had to be found. 
     10)     AOB                                                                                                        
                Some surprise was expressed that the revised refuse collection 

                arrangements necessitated the use of 3 lorries but GH explained 

                that this was a purely temporary arrangement designed to 

                establish the relative amounts of each type of rubbish 

                (ie.glass,plastic & tin,paper and food waste) to be collected 

                and that eventually just one lorry with 3/4 compartments would

                be used.  
                RJ drew attention to the state of  the footpath between Glasbury 

                and Three Cocks which had become very overgrown and GH 
                undertook to get the grass cut.                                                                    GH
                GH reported that the absence of drains on the A438 between
                Aberllynfi Hosue and Kerry was now in the Council’s forward works 

                programme 

       11)   Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 7th February in St Peter’s Church Hall

